
  
 

 

 

 

July 17, 2024 

 

Board Memo 102-2024: Severe Weather in Illinois 2 and Indiana Districts 

 

Executive Board, 

 

Below is an update from Michael Swigart, the Executive Director of Continuity and Preparedness, regarding 

severe storms yesterday, July 16th near the Illinois 2 and Indiana districts. 

 

Situation:  The severe storms overnight are also causing flooding. Four offices in the Illinois 2 District will not 

deliver today due to flooded roadways.  

 

People: 

• All employees accounted for. 

• No injuries reported. 

 

Property: 

• One (1) office, Hoyleton IL, is closed today due to inaccessibility. 

• Three (3) offices will not deliver today due to flooded roadways (Ashley, Tamaroa, and Nashville, IL)  

 

Product: 

• Delivery volume in these three facilities will be cased and ready for delivery tomorrow. 

 

Please share this information with your membership. 

 

Thank you, and be safe. 
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